
Tenth Street PTO 

Meeting Data: February 9, 2016  

Location: Tenth Street Library 

 

Tenth Street PTO Meeting Minutes: 

 

1. Call to order: 6:36 

2. Officer’s Reports  

a. President: Welcome to Mrs Rice: dangers of button batteries, they are extremely dangerous to vital organs. 

(Presentation of button battery inside hot dog experiment.) Thank you to Kristin Lio for 100th day of school, 

student feedback is that they loved the activities/day and PTO received a thank you not from Mrs. Favo. 

Thank to Kristen Hemingray for Winter Wonderland, teachers loved the nice break, it was well received and 

much appreciated. Campbell’s labels are phasing their program out of stores. Dr. Dininno would like all 

Riverview parents to create accounts with websites such as “great schools” and share positive experiences 

and reviews. Minion movie night was a fun night with 76 people who participated, PTO spent $172 and 

earned $152 with $20 loss.  Pie Shoppe is a possible fund raising opportunity – maybe 6th grade would be 

interested for graduation fundraising? Riverview Educational Foundation is 5013C and currently searching 

for grants, utilizing Amanda Lee glassware fundraising, and meets first Tuesday of month at 6:30 in the high 

school library.  

b. Vice President: No report, Spirit Wear Committee is now open. 

c. Secretary: January minutes presented, motion to approve: Paula Tomlinosn, 2nd Kathy Migley. 

d. Treasurer: 2 reports presented, budget by account and budget actual. Motion to approve: Kristen 

Hemingray 2nd: Paula Tomlinson. $3,400 deposit on playground slide. 

 

3. Principal’s Report 

 Winter Wonderland: thank you and much appreciated. 

 Thank you for 100 day celebration 

 Valentine Parties are this Friday – going forward Mr. Z wants parents to be allowed at all grade level parties. 

 February 29th is Lead Year Switch Day – teachers and Mr. Z will switch jobs for the day. 

 Broadcast system – went down 3 weeks ago, company is coming this Friday to fix. 

 Kindergarten registration – March 1st and 2nd will be registration and screening. Pick up the packet in February, 

3 stations will be set up in lobby. 

 $200,000 left in loan – half of auditorium carpet is out. All is being replaced this week. Half of gym lights are 

going to LED. Playground landing: concrete slab hole to be filled and curb to be built. 

 Budget – unknown number of kindergarten sections. Only 1 or 2 grades proposed to have 2 sections and the 

rest will have 3, yet to be determined. 

 Discussion regarding drop and pick up and possible solutions to make the process smoother and safer.  

 

4. Committee Reports 

100 Day: Kristin Lio. Thank you to PTO for support, the day went well. 

After School Enrichment: Jen Chapparo: Looking into companies who will handle all aspects, including 

registration, payment, etc. Katie Lascola donated half of yoga proceeds back into PTO funds ($425.00). 

Birthday recognition: Tina Abraham: no report. 

Book fair: Mary Beth Smith. March 1-3. 

Campbell’s labels: Megan Saunders: $400 so far, building until end of year. Ms. Cicero’s classroom won pizza 

party, donated by Megan. 



Coffee and Kleenex: no report 

Coke rewards: Lisa Davita: received check for less than $100. 

Dance: Carrie Longstreth: no report. 

Fall Fundraiser: Lisa Davita: no report, PTO president receiving solicitations but will be new board for next year 

making decisions. 

Garden committee: no report. 

General Mills box tops: Kathy Migley: still deciding details of spring competition, which won’t be this years 

profit. Approximately $450.00 to be turned in twice. 

Green committee: No report. 

Holiday store: Jeanine Franciscus: $4.500 gross sales. PTO receives 10 percent. 

Kindergarten orientation: no report 

Nominating committee: no report: chair needed 

No Stuff: No report 

Odyssey of the Mind: No report. 

School pictures: Heather Deem. Spring picture day March 4th at 8 AM. Sibling photos allowed – let Heather 

know. 

Spring fundraiser: Rachele Bertucci/Erica Hower: Planning Valentine’s Day sweet – grams. 

Student directory: Lisa Davita: no report 

Summer programs:  No report: on HOLD 

Teacher appreciation: Carrie DelRoss: Would like students involved in spring celebration. 

Teacher holiday gifts: Kristen Hemingray: no report. 

Tenth street clothing: Chair needed, Paula Tomlinson to cover. 

Tenth street yearbook: Paula Tomlinson: Mr. Z suggested online ordering. Instead the company will make flyers 

and posters, committee will look into options. 

Tyson Chicken: Jill Myers. Determining best way to collect. Receive 0.24 per label. 

 

New Business: 

 Bingo: March 18th at 6:30. Volunteers needed, donations needed, Brrkees donating gift cards to be used 

as prizes, Lisa Davita working on carnivores donations. PTO buys and pizza and turners drinks at discount 

price, parent feedback from last year: no tea for the kids.  6th grade fundraising bake sale to take place at 

Bingo night. 

  

Meeting adjournment:  8:00  

Motion: Kathy Migley 2nd: Paula Tomlinson 

 

Next meeting: Tuesday, March 8th at 6:30 in Tenth Street Library 


